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Puget Sound Energy, Inc.

P.O. Box 97034

Bellevue, WA  98009-9734

Filed via Email to WUTC Records Center
January 31, 2014
Mr. Steven V. King
Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive S.W.
P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Subject:
Docket No. UE-131883
Commission Investigation of the Costs and Benefits of Distributed Generation and the Effect of Distributed Generation on Utility Provision of Electric Service
Dear Mr. King:

In response to the Commission seeking written comments on whether the Commission should continue this investigation after the April workshop and, if so, what issues should be addressed and through what process in Docket UE-131883, Puget Sound Energy, Inc. (“PSE” or the “Company”) offers the following comments regarding the questions the Commission posed in its opportunity to file written comments on December 19, 2013.
1.
Whether the Commission should continue this investigation after the April workshop and, if so, what issues should be addressed and by what process. 
At this time PSE is unsure that there would be additional benefit of further workshops after the April workshop. After the two workshops are completed, the Commission and interested parties will have considered some models for valuing distributed generation and will have come to more fully understand the cost-shifting issue. From the first workshop, interested parties observed that distributed solar generation will be part of America’s low-carbon energy future. Hopefully the second workshop can consider how the cost-shifting issue varies by utilities in Washington and by region (e.g. how Washington is different than California), and consider the value of a solar installation to the customer (retail electric rate + any subsidy) compared to the value to the utility (avoided costs + other). Under the current net metering structure the customer gets kilowatt-hour credit at the retail rate – the cost-shifting issue remains between the customer classes. These issues, differences, trade-offs and variables should be transparent after the second workshop. For PSE, during the time period that decoupling is in place, lost revenues, either from conservation or distributed energy production, is not a significant issue.
2.
Which issues the Commission should consider in this investigation, proposals for how to address these issues, and what process would best facilitate this investigation. 
Given the current structure of the investigation it is unlikely there will be unanimous consensus among all interested parties on all these associated issues – but unanimous consensus is not necessary at this point in the process. Ultimately each individual utility will have to propose, file and support its own solution to the cost-shifting issue in response to its own unique cost and benefit situation and its own unique rate structure. Each utility should give consideration to including the relevant, appropriate and known and measureable costs and benefits in its proposal.  
PSE appreciates the opportunity to present these comments. Please direct any questions regarding these comments to Eric Englert at (425) 456-2312 or the undersigned at (425) 456-2110.

Sincerely,

/s/ Ken S. Johnson



Ken S. Johnson
Director –State Regulatory Affairs
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